
 

 

Backdated Pay and Universal Credit  

Universal Credit Payments May Stop or Reduce 

 

If you receive Universal Credit the amount you get changes if your take-home pay 
changes. This includes awards of backdated pay. If you get additional pay within a 
Universal Credit assessment period (month), your Universal Credit payment will 
either be less than you normally receive, or your income may be too high to qualify 
for a payment.   

Universal Credit is calculated on your personal circumstances. Because of this we, 
as your employer, do not knw how, or if, you may be affected.     

The April 2022 July 2024 SNCT pay settlement was agreed on 14th March 2023 and 
is scheduled to be in place and paid with a backdated award as follows: 

Pay Frequency Pay Date 

Monthly Permanent 
(0410MO) 

Thursday 30th March 2023 

Monthly Supply 
(0411MO) 

 Friday 14th April 2024 

 

This increase together with the backdated payment means you will either receive 
less Universal Credit than normal or you may even earn too much to qualify, and 
your Universal Credit claim will close. If your claim closes, you will see a message on 
your UC Journal telling you about this. 

Will Universal Credit Payments Start Again Automatically? 

No. If Universal Credit payments stop because you have had additional pay, you 
must start up your claim again. You should do this as soon as you can to make sure 
you do not miss out.   

How Do I Reclaim Universal Credit? 

Log into your UC journal and select the “Reclaim” tab. You will find this at the bottom 
of the screen. This will take you to a new screen where you will be asked to answer 
a few simple questions. If you have any problems doing this, contact your Work 
Coach or visit your local Jobcentre Plus.   

You can access your UC Journal at www.gov.uk/sign-in-universal-credit 

An overview of Universal Credit can be found at  www.gov.uk/universal-credit  

http://www.gov.uk/sign-in-universal-credit

